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PO Box 14003  

Mill Creek, WA 98082  

Newsletter Reminder:   Please note that this will be the last paper copy sent out to 2013 Hall of Fame Inductees.  All 

Hall of Fame Inductees are eligible to receive the newsletter electronically free of charge; however, due to the cost of 

printing and mailing, paper copies can only be mailed out for the first year after induction.  Sign up to receive the 

NWWSMS newsletter electronically by e-mailing a request to:  jeanneyearian@yahoo.com. 

 

Notice to the Membership:  If you have renewed and have not received your membership card, please email the 

Membership Chairman at: dvwhlr862@gmail.com or give a phone call to (425) 238-7696.  Sorry for this delay. 

Dave Wheeler, Membership 

   
  

Western Swing Showcase: Sunday, September 14Western Swing Showcase: Sunday, September 14Western Swing Showcase: Sunday, September 14   
  at the Lynnwood Eagles, Lynnwood, Washingtonat the Lynnwood Eagles, Lynnwood, Washington  

  

19223 HWY 99 - THREE BLOCKS NORTH OF 196TH STREET ON HWY 99 
 

WOOD DANCE FLOOR - NICE SEATING - FAMILIES WELCOME - FOOD AVAILABLE 

LIVE MUSIC AND DANCING:  1:00 - 5:00 
 

Featuring Kristi Nebel and Cowgirlôs DreamFeaturing Kristi Nebel and Cowgirlôs DreamFeaturing Kristi Nebel and Cowgirlôs Dream   

Visit us on the web at: www.nwwsms.com 

Preserving the music that is too country for Jazz and too jazz for Country  

Please accept our apologies for not being able to include all of the memorable moments from the 

festival in this limited space.  Let there be no doubt in anyoneõs mind as to how much we sincerely 

appreciate the efforts of everyone who contributed to the success of this event.  THANK YOU ALL.  

Once again, our fantastic event photographer from Modesto, CA, Dennis Ford, has made all of the 

festival photos available to view or download online at:  http://fordphotos.phanfare.com. 

 

     What a fantastic celebration.  It was the best!  First and foremost, congratulations to all the 

2014 Inductees into our NWWSMS Hall of Fame.  What an incredible group of musicians and promoters, including our 

1
st
 Roadie of the Year, Tony Graziano, from Solana Beach, CA. 

     Thursday evening began with jam hostess, Patty McConnell, and all the ômeet and greetõ folks who joined us.  That 

included Canadaõs Mike Higgins on drums, sharing the sticks with Red Gillean and Tony Arana.   Lovely lady Lucy 

Dean Record thrilled us on keyboard while her escort, Lee Barlow, helped out on bass, fiddle and vocals.  Later in the 

evening, John Jones (member of the River Road Boys) supported the band on bass and vocals, followed by Chuck Webb.   

Adding to this foundation were Bill Enyeart on lead/vocals, Chuck Hayes on steel/vocals and the  

Lou BischoffLou BischoffLou Bischoff   

2014 Western Swing Festival & Hall of Fame2014 Western Swing Festival & Hall of Fame2014 Western Swing Festival & Hall of Fame    

Truly an Event to Remember!Truly an Event to Remember!Truly an Event to Remember!  
By Lou Bischoff    

mailto:dvwhlr862@gmail.com
http://www.nwwsms.com


 
 

 
 

 
 

bƻǊǘƘǿŜǎǘ  ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ  {ǿƛƴƎ  
aǳǎƛŎ  {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ  

 

A NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION FORMED 
IN NOVEMBER 1983 BY A GROUP OF 
MUSICIANS AND ENTHUSIASTS FOR THE 
PURPOSE OF PRESERVING, PROMOTING 
& PERFORMING WESTERN SWING 
MUSIC. 

 

2014 Officers and Board Members 
 

President:   Jerry Seitz 
1090 SW Harper Road, Port Orchard, WA 98367 
Phone:  360-895-0632 
Email:  jerryseitz@msn.com 
 

Vice-Pres: Dave Wheeler 
3116-1/2 Tulalip, Everett, WA 98201 
Phone:  425-238-7696 
Email:  dvwhlr862@gmail.com 
 

Secretary:   Alice Striegel 
2708 Mission Beach Hts, Tulalip, WA 98271 
Phone:  360-659-9713 
Email:  alicecedars@msn.com 
 

Treasurer:  Ramon Selby 
26150 Dulay Rd., NE, Apt. 307 
Kingston, WA  98346 
Phone:  360-731-3946 
Email:  ramonselby@gmail.com 
 

Board Members:   Lou Bischoff, Dave DuChane, 
Patty McConnell, Jeanne Yearian. 
Alternates: Shelley McNaughton 

 
Annual Membership: 

Full membership (one couple at one address): 
$25.00 

Single membership:  $20.00 
 

Business Address 
PO Box 14003,  Mill Creek, WA  98082 

 

Visit us on the web at: www.nwwsms.com 
to read the newsletter in full color! 

 

Contact the editor, 
jeanneyearian@yahoo.com, to receive our 
ñearly-bird editionò electronically. 
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(Editorõs note:  As there was not the 

necessary quorum present at the 

meeting of the Board in August, no 

minutes were taken.  But we thank the 

Seitzõs for their gracious hospitality and 

the wonderful breakfast provided to 

those of us who were able to attend.  

This month we have an editorial from 

our President, Jerry Seitz.) 

 

ôEverybodyõ ôEverybodyõ 

ComplainsComplains  
 

     "E v e r y o n e 

complains, but 

no one does 

anything about 

it." Regularly, I 

seem to hear   

the comment, 

"No one is 

playing Western 

Swing at the Show Case or the Hall of 

Fame."  If this is true, why would that 

be?  Let's examine that premise. 

     Perhaps one reason is that we play 

what we are used to playing.  We have 

a repertoire of tunes that we play in 

our sets to get us paying gigs.  We get 

those songs down pretty tight and get 

comfortable playing them.  Then we 

are invited to play for a Show Case or 

during the Societyõs Annual Festival 

and we turn to the tried and true.  

Sure, we play a few of what we 

remember as Western Swing tunes; 

sometimes they're played to a swing 

beat and sometimes not.  After the set 

we say to ourselves, "I know there 

were a lot of Honky Tonk or plain 

Country tunes in that set, next time I'll 

put in more Western Swing."  Next 

time comes and again we fall back to 

what we're used to and nothing 

changes. 

     Let's take the opportunity that our 

Western Swing organization offers us 

and play real western swing music.  

After all, we don't have to sell it to the 

audience  They're here to hear 

Western Swing music.  It's a great 

place to try out new Western Swing 

tunes and there are plenty of Western 

Swing tunes that few folks have ever 

heard.  A little poking around on the 

internet will reveal some really great 

stuff that I bet we all would enjoy 

   /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ           
 hǳǊ омǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

CƻǳƴŘŜŘ 
 Lƴ мфуо 

PHOTO  CREDITS: 
 

Festival photos by Dennis Ford and 
Jeanne Yearian 

 hearing. 

     Think of our Western Swing 

Show Case as similar to what jazz 

musicians did.  They played their 

own music after they finished a gig at 

a big dance hall with Paul Whiteman, 

Jimmy Dorsey or whoever they were 

working for.  They got together and 

played the jazz they really loved till 

the sun came up.  We get together to 

play the Western Swing music we 

love. 

     Let's all make a greater effort to 

play more of the music we are 

dedicated to Preserve, Promote, and 

Perform.        

  

NWWSMS Annual NWWSMS Annual 

Meeting NoticeMeeting Notice  
  

     The NWWSMS Annual 

Meeting will be held on October 

12 at the Lynnwood Eagles. 

Nominations for officers and 

board members to serve in 2015 

will be accepted at this time. 

     The meeting time and agenda 

will be posted in the October 

2014 Newsletter. 
 

Reminder:  You must be a 

member in good standing (dues 

paid) to participate, nominate & 

vote. 

 

Join Us in 
October  

 

at the Lynnwood Eagles  
 

19223 Hwy 99 
(Three Blocks North of 196th Street) 

 

for the October 12, 2014  
Western Swing Showcase  

 

Featuring  
 
 

Southern  
Comfort  

Jerry Seitz 

http://www.nwwsms.com
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     It looks like our 31st NWWSMS 

Festival and Hall of Fame was a 

complete success.  First off, I want 

to thank all the volunteers that 

made it happen and the terrific 

group of musicians we had on stage 

and in the jam room for four days.  I 

had many reports from the òout of 

townersó that they felt the welcome 

they received was over the top.  To 

those that stepped up to help me 

personally, you have my eternal 

gratitude until you can be better 

paid.  If I try to thank everyone by 

name, I am sure to miss some folks 

and I sure would not want to do 

that. So, again, thank you everyone 

for your attendance, participation 

and help.  

     On another note, it pains me to 

tell you that our Treasurer of almost 

four years has resigned.  Due to the 

failing health of his father, Harold 

Selby (HOF 2012, who, by the way, 

is 92 years young and still playing), 

Ramon Selby (HOF 2012) and his 

wife, Tommie, are moving to 

Wyoming to tend to Haroldõs needs.  

Lucky for us, Sharon Capps has 

stepped up to take over the 

treasurerõs duties. 

     It also gives me great pleasure to 

announce that our Vice President, 

Dave Wheeler, is reorganizing the 

Membership Chairõs duties and 

responsibilities.  Among other 

things, he is updating our roster.  To 

help Dave with this, when you send 

in your dues, please include a 

completed application (found in 

every newsletterð see page 10). 

 

Jerry Seitz, 

President NWWSMS 

 

 

 

   Prez 
  Sez- 

ōȅ WŜǊǊȅ {ŜƛǘȊ 

For upcoming appearances to be included in 
the newsletter, contact the editor.  Play dates / 
times / locations must be received by the first 
of the month.  
 

 

     Mike Faast and the Jangles. For  
information on upcoming play dates, check 
their website at:  www.janglesband.com 
 
     Big Ed & Steel Country, at the Lynnwood 
Eagles, 19223 Hwy 99, Lynnwood.  Join the 
jam on the last Sunday of every month, from 3 
to 7 pm! 
 

    Lloyd Hooper and the Cascade Ramblers.  
Check the calendar at the Sedro-Woolley 
Legion and/or call Lloyd for additional 
information on upcoming play dates at: 

(home) 360-757-0486.  (cell) 360-202-6930 
 

     Sharyn Lee and the Sundowners.  Visit 
their website for  information on upcoming 
play dates:  www.thesundownersband.com 

 

     Patty and the Travelinô Four.  Dance to 
their music on Wednesdays, from 6ï9 pm, 
Auburn, Eagles.  Everyone welcome.  Food is 
available.   CCôs Lounge, Burien, Sept. 7, 7:00 
pm.  Puyallup Eagles, Sept. 5-6, 8:00 pm.  
Tacoma Eagles #3, Sept 26, 7:30 pm. 

For additional information, call: 
Patty: 253-249-8788 or LeRoy: 253-845-8359 

 

     Ken Fullerton and Country Fever. Auburn 
Eagles, every Monday, 6-9 pm.   First Fridays 
dinner/dance at the Black Diamond Eagles 
from 5:30 to 9:30.  Call 253-922-7888 or 253-
380-2445 for more information. 
 

     Dwight Adair, Listen every Monday for the 
newest Western Swing broadcast -  or browse 
the archives of both current and past 
broadcasts at: 

www.bobwills.com 

 

Around the Sound 

Support Live, Local Music 

Here are just a few of 
t h e  w o n d e r f u l 
comments received 
via e-mail after the 
festival.  Thanks to all 
of our volunteers, I 
have to agree . . . the festival was amazing! 

 
     We had a wonderful time and thank you for 
the keyboard, the sound and all. 
     This is not a proper thank you but please 
accept until I can do better. 

Lucy Dean Record 
 
Hi Jeanne...It was so great meeting you finally! 
We had a wonderful time and I am still just so 
honored to have been nominated and 
inducted. Unbelievable! Hope to see you again 
soon....and thanks for the dance! 

Best, 
Randy (óTexô Hill) 

Jeanne, 
     Just wanted to thank you again for keeping 
me up to date on the Western Swing ñgoings 
on.ò  
     Iôm sorry I missed meeting you when I was 
at the POWS festival last Saturday. (see 
attached pic).  Iôm hoping to be able to meet 
up with my dad (Tony Arana) in Sacramento, 
so maybe we can meet there. 
     The festival was great, the bands were 
amazing, the d®cor was beautifulé 
     Congratulations on another successful 
POWS. 

Lori Hanson 
 
 Dear, Jeanne, 
     Hey, Western Swing was great this 
weekend, I loved every minute of it. Thank 
You.  I didn't mind helping at the door. Boy my 
feet were very tired. They were hurting Fri. & 
Sat. Anyway that's it for now. . . Next month 
things return to normal.  

Love, Gayle (Vader) 
 
(Received via Facebook  - Billy has posted 
several photos of his induction since this.) 

 
Howdy Friends . . . I am now home from 
Beautiful Auburn Washington.  It was such a 
Great event.   I will share more soon and 
pictures as they become available. Thanks to 
everyone who made it possible. 
   Till next post, May God Bless You and 
Yours. 

Keep Swinging it Country 
(Billy Bowles) 

 

http://www.Janglesband.com
http://www.thesundownersband.com
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With Well Wishes 

and Prayers  
 

Beryl Shawley 

Carla Gates 

Alice Striegel 
Keith Holter 

Cindy DeLeon 
Carmen Champion 

Fern Hooper 

Lloyd Hooper 
Noreen King 

 

 

Sharing theSharing theSharing the    

JourneyJourneyJourney    

Did we miss someone or 

do you know of someone 

who should be included in the next 

Sharing the Journey report? 

Please let us know. 
 

Contact a member of the Board 

(see page 2) or 

the editor of the newsletter 

(see page 2). 

To family and friends on the loss of 
     Jesse Morris. 
 
To Jackie Brown, family and friends 
     on the loss of her husband, Jack. 
 
To Bill Thatcher, family and friends 
     on the loss of his wife, Nancy. 

A friend  
is someone who knows the 

song in your heart  
And can sing it back to you  

When you have forgotten the 
words.  

 

-Unknown - 

  

Tink Cariker 

Lorene Jones 
Bobby Wynne 

Toppy Brigge 
Jim Gough 

Vi & Darrell 

Anderson 
Betty Reeves 

Bob Woeck 
Don Eardley 

The proclamation pictured above was received from the 

Governorõs Office of the State of Washington.  It reads as follows: 

 

 WHEREAS, music, often described as the universal language, is 

one of the great arts and is recognized as a source of enrichment; and 

 WHEREAS, western swing music is an integral part of 

American culture and is becoming increasingly popular; and  

 WHEREAS, the annual Western Swing Hall of Fame Festival 

and Awards Ceremony will be held August 7 -10, 2014, at the Auburn 

Eagles Lodge; and 

 WHEREAS, during this festival several individuals will be 

honored by naming the òHonorees of Western Swingó and placing 

them in the Western Swing Museum Galleryõs Hall of Fame; 

 NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jay Inslee, Governor of the state of 

Washington, do hereby proclaim August 7 -10, 2014 as 

Western Swing Music Weekend  

in Washington, and I urge all people in our state to join me in this 

special observance. 

Signed this 5th day of June, 2014 

Governor Jay Inslee 
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great lead player, Cliff Brizendine, 

thrilling us as always.  On vocals, 

Christina Brizendine, Lorraine Foster 

and Ed Burnett took turns at the mic.  

What a grand beginning . . . just a 

sneak peek into what the weekend had 

in store for us!  
 

FRIDAY , A UGUST  8  

     The festival opened at noon on 

Friday with a welcome to all present 

by the Vice President of the 

NWWSMS, Dave Wheeler.   Ed and I 

were honored to once again present 

the flag as Shelley McNaughton sang 

America the Beautiful .   Dave continued as MC for the day and 

introduced the festivalõs first band, Bill Enyeart and the Western 

Swing Society of Sacramento.   Bill kicked it off with a great 

dance song composed by Ray 

Pennington/Roger Ball, Someone 

Out in Dallas (Has Your Number) .  

Joining him on stage was Cliff 

Brizendine on lead guitar, Chuck 

Hayes on steel, Red Gillean on 

drums, Billy Champion on banjo/

vocals, 2014 Inductee Grady Smith 

on fiddle/vocals, and Lloyd Hooper 

on bass.  As the music continued, 

dancing smoothly across the dance 

floor were 2014 Inductees, Billy 

Bowles with Lucy Dean Record.  

They were followed by John and 

Tracey Jones.  We were truly 

excited to have so many guests 

from Texas. 

     Wonderful new signs, donated by Jeanne Yearian, decorated 

the front tables and provided a modesty panel across the front of 

the keyboard on stage in the main ballroom.  We appreciate all 

the work done by Fred and Jeanne, producing the videos, 

providing sound and recordings of the festivals.  Assisted by 

Dave DuChane and Dave Vines, this week-end, they did a 

remarkable job from start to finish.  Thanks a million and thatõs 

not enough. 

     Kristi Nebel and Cowgirlõs 

Dream  is always a welcome 

group with Mike Friel on 

drums/vocals, Toby Hanson on 

accordion/vocals, Kristi on bass/

vocals and husband, Steve, on 

rhythm/lead guitar and vocals.  

They opened with Oklahoma 

Hills , a favorite of our out -of-

town guests from that state.   

Kristiõs energy-packed version 

of Stay All Night closed the set.  

This local band is from the 

Tacoma area and we appreciate 

the effort they always make to 

add a special touch to their 

music selections for the 

Western Swing Festival.  

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 6) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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fiddle and vocals.  Also coming up from Texas, John Jones 

(HOF 2013 and member of the River Road Boys) joined 

them on bass/vocals.  2013 Inductee from California, Cliff 

Brizendine, ably covered lead guitar with his talented wife, 

Christiana, adding her rich vocals.  The Northwestõs own 

Paul Anastasio (HOF 2003) brought a second fiddle to the 

stage.  Red Gillean (HOF 1995 from California) on drums 

completed this All -Star Band.  Needless to say, some of the 

best in western swing ruled for the next hour!  Chuck 

kicked off their set with Route 66 and closed with My 

Window Faces the South.   

     You can look to Chuck and Red as setting an example 

on how to promote western swing music.  These two 

outstanding musicians have supported the NWWSMS from 

its inception.  Every year, Chuck and Red arrive early at 

the campground.  They stand ready to do whatever is 

necessary to make the festival a success.  At the beginning 

of each festival, we look forward to hearing Chuckõs 

reassuring words, òJust let me know what you need . . .ó   

     Next came the Special Awards Ceremony, with 

presentations by NWWSMS President, Jerry Seitz, and 

Festival Chairperson/Member of the Board, Lou Bischoff.  

The following recipients were recognized for giving their 

time and talent to make the NWWSMS a success during 

2014.  Appreciation was given first to the board members 

and assistants.  These included Fred and Jeanne Yearian, 

Dave DuChane, Lou Bischoff, Shelley McNaughton, Patty 

McConnell, Alice Striegal, and Dave Wheeler.  Dave 

Wheeler also received the Presidentõs Award from Jerry 

Seitz.  Lou Bischoff recognized Patty McConnell as ôLady 

of the Yearõ and Jerry Seitz as ôMan of the Year.õ  LeRoy 

King was honored especially for his 20+ years of dedicated 

service and hard work.  

     Special recognition was also awarded by Lou to Graham 

Lees and his darling wife, Marlene.  They traveled from 

Yorkshire, England, to attend this festival.  Graham is a 

British DJ and supports our western swing goals.  He 

actively promotes our musicians and western swing music 

worldwide.  We were honored to have them join our 2014 

Hall of Fame Festival.  

     The hard work and dedication of two other couples who 

preserve western swing and help support the NWWSMS in  

     Sharyn Lee and the Sundowners  

always shine with Sharyn Lee on rhythm guitar, Sharynõs 

husband, Lew Packwood, on lead guitar, Tom Manhart 

keeping the beat on drums, Pat Edwards adding steel, 

Dave Wheeler on bass and Jerry Seitz on fiddle.  Kicking 

off with Sugar Moon and ending with Across the Alley from 

the Alamo, the crowd enjoyed it all, from first to last!  

     By the way, the elegant table decorations for Sundayõs 

Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony were all done by Sharyn 

Lee.  She is an amazing lady and donates her considerable 

talent to the festival year 

after year.  Sharon 

Smith assists, making 

the lovely corsages.  

Sunday morning the 

ballroom was closed as 

Sharyn Lee and Sharon 

Smith dressed and 

decorated the Inductee 

tables.  They were ably 

assisted by Doris Bruce, 

Virginia Weston, and 

Judy Collender.  When 

the ballroom opened at 

11 am, everything was in place.  Thanks so much, ladies.  

     Before the festival began, Patty McConnell assisted in 

assembling and decorating the photo area to make a 

beautiful backdrop for the bands to be photographed by 

our very special event photographer, Dennis Ford, from 

Modesto, CA.  He truly is an incredible man as wife, 

Eleanor, will attest.  We sincerely appreciate all this 

couple has done for us during the past 10 years.  That is 

dedication!!!  Dennis has posted all of the event photos on 

his photo website at:  http://fordphotos.phanfare.com .  You 

can choose your favorites to download.  

     Chuck Hayes & Special Edition is always a special set 

as Chuck (HOF 1999) always manages to include Hall of 

Fame Inductees in his band.  This year was no exception.  

Joining our steel man from Oklahoma on stage were 2014 

Inductees from Texas Lucy Dean Record on keyboard and 

the fantastic fiddle player, Grady Smith, covering both 

(Continued from page 5) 

http://fordphotos.phanfare.com
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Sweet Jennie Lee, a Milton Brown favorite.  Hard -working 

Jeanne Yearian took a break to play fiddle ð a welcome 

change of pace for her.  The set ended featuring Chet 

Hasting on Chet Atkinõs Trambone.  Our thanks to Country 

Fever for playing an extra set when one of our bands had 

to cancel. 

     Another band that 

made themselves available 

to play an extra set this 

weekend was Patty & the 

Travelinõ Four.  Patty 

McConnell was joined on 

vocals by Kevin Parr on 

lead guitar and harmonica.  

Judy Hayes was on bass, 

LeRoy Brigge on steel and 

Jim Hollinger on drums.  

Patty opened the set with 

Houston, a favorite with 

the dancers.  Kevin 

finished the set with I 

Couldnõt Leave You If I 

Tried. 

     As the scheduled entertainment ended, there was no 

shortage of jammers signing up to take a turn on stage . . . 

and they kept the place jumping until closing time.  

 

SATURDAY , A UGUST  9  
 

     Lloyd Hooper welcomed all of us as his daughter, Cindy 

De Leon, came forward to open the second day of the 

festival, singing a heartfelt God Bless America.   

particular could not be overlooked.  Chuck Hayes and his 

lady, Barbara Karr, were honored along with Red and Joan 

Gillean.   

     We always appreciate the fellas with big smiles, willing 

arms and strong backs who come each year, assisting us in 

every way.  Certificates of 

recognition went to loyal 

helpers and Event Security 

team, Ken Stroud and 

Sammy Sams. 

     We couldnõt forget our 

hostesses, Judy Collender 

and Sharyn Lee and Sharon 

Capps.  Our special vocalists 

and emcees were honored as 

well.  These included Shelley McNaughton, Cindy De 

Leon, Geno Burbank and Dave DuChane along with Lloyd 

Hooper, Butch Gibson, Dave Wheeler and LeRoy King.  

     But we were not finished yet.  

This year the Steve Vaughn 

Founders Award was presented to 

a very surprised Jeanne Yearian.  

Steve Vaughn was the father of 

what is now the Northwest 

Western Swing Music Society.  

This certificate of recognition is 

reserved for those who follow 

through with the plans, ideals, 

traditions and goals of the 

Societyõs founders.  We were 

honored to have Steveõs sister, 

Nadine Nipe, present to witness the presentation and meet 

the recipient.  

     Butch Gibson & Pardners  began setting up as the 

awards ceremony came to a close.  Joining Butch this year 

were Chuck Hayes on steel, Judy Hayes on bass, Larry 

Broad on lead/rhythm guitar, Jim Hollinger on drums and 

Grady Smith on fiddle.  The band kicked off with Butch 

singing Ace in the Hole.  As the set continued, Peter 

Proskurnik was invited to sit in, bringing his sax to the 

stage.  By the end of their set, it was hard to tell who was 

having more fun - the band or the dancers filling the floor.  

     Chet Hasting & 

Country Fever  were up 

next, with Chet Hasting 

on lead guitar, Ken 

Fullerton and Bob 

Gaede on rhythm/

vocals, Dave Vines on 

bass/vocals, Jeanne 

Yearian on fiddle and 

Jim Hollinger on drums.  

Chet and Jeanne opened 

with the bandõs theme 

song, Wildwood Flower 

then, with barely a 

pause, Ken called out 

Awards pictured being 
presented to (Top, Left to Right)  
Graham Lees, LeRoy King, 
Patty McConnell, Dave Wheeler, 
Chuck Hayes & Barbara Karr, 
Red & Joan Gillean, Jeanne 
Yearian, Jerry Seitz 
 

Nadine Nipe & friend 

(Continued on page 8) 


